
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Sara Hazzard <sara@myscma.com> 

Date: 8/1/2014 3:05:27 PM
Subject: RE: SUTA Working Group Meeting

Will do!
Thanks, KV

From: Sara Hazzard [mailto:sara@myscma.com]
Sent: Friday, August 01, 2014 2:49 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: SUTA Working Group Meeting

Sure, we can easily make that happen. Just remind me if I forget closer to the time.

On Aug 1, 2014, at 10:36 AM, "Veldran, Katherine" <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Do you think I am able to call in?

From: Sara Hazzard [mailto:sara@myscma.com]
Sent: Friday, August 01, 2014 10:18 AM
To: Sunnie Harmon; Katie Schanz; Scott, Darrell; Frick, Jean Cecil; Veldran, Katherine; Ken Moffitt; Lisa M. 
Sox; andyfiffick@schouse.gov; Rena Grant; Charles Hamrick; rhthomas@alicemfgco.com; Friedman, Robert J. 
(Bob); jamey.goldin@schouse.gov; adam.hatcher@mau.com; Wayne.Reynolds@us.bosch.com
Cc: Lewis Gossett; otisr@scchamber.net
Subject: SUTA Working Group Meeting

Thank you all for your participation last fall in our SUTA Working Group. It is time to get the group back 
together and Senator Alexander has asked that we meet on Thursday, September 4th at 2:00 PM at 
SCMA, 1340 Bull Street, Columbia. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the change in the SUTA 
rates after the debt is paid off in 2015. Please let me know if you can attend.

Thanks!
Sara

Sara H. Hazzard
SC Manufacturers Alliance
VP of Government Relations
1340 Bull Street
Columbia, SC 29201
803.799.9695 (w)
803.530.6495 (m)
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